
File Companies House accounts early
and online to avoid penalties

File early
It’s the directors’ responsibility to file a company’s accounts. You could
get a criminal record, a fine or disqualification if you do not deliver your
accounts on time.

File online before your deadline. We’ll send you an email to confirm we’ve
received your accounts. We’ll send you another email when we’ve registered
your accounts.

If you’re a small company, you cannot file abbreviated accounts anymore. Find
out your accounts filing options for small companies.

You’ll still need to file accounts if your company is dormant.

File online
Our online services are available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week – and there
are inbuilt checks to help you avoid mistakes.

It can take as little as 15 minutes from start to finish and you’ll know your
accounts have been delivered on time.

To file online, you’ll need your company authentication code. If you need to
request a new code, you should allow up to 5 days for this to arrive at the
company’s registered office.

Avoid rejections
You should only send paper accounts if your company cannot file online.
Accounts filed on paper need to be manually checked. We can only check them
during office opening hours, and they can take over a week to process.

If you need to file your accounts on paper, you should send them to us well
before the deadline. This will give you plenty of time to correct your
accounts and resend them if they are rejected. You should also consider using
a guaranteed next day delivery and note any factors which may make it
difficult for a carrier to deliver on time. We cannot accept postal delays as
a reason to appeal a late filing penalty.

Guidance and support
Register for email reminders to know when your accounts are due. You can also
check your filing deadline on our Find and update company information
service.
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Register for our new bitesize series of webinars about directors’
responsibilities and watch recordings of previous Companies House webinars.

Watch our YouTube videos for guidance on how to use our online services.

More information about:

Companies House will soon be introducing a new WebFiling account, which will
make filing your accounts quicker and easier.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/companies-house-events-calendar
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/companies-house-events-calendar
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https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLmQfMXVVhmXyUeVqB7Nw6Po2X4BjdS2Hg
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/companies-house-will-soon-be-introducing-a-new-webfiling-account#:~:text=The%20new%20WebFiling%20account%20will,across%20all%20Companies%20House%20services.&text=Your%20new%20WebFiling%20account%20will,to%20self-manage%20your%20account.

